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I have been a member of Helsby Golf Club for 11 years.    I was elected as a Director 
of HGC Ltd in 2018 for a one-year term and stood down in 2019 when I became Lady 
Captain.    

On completion of my term of office I would like to be re-elected to the Board to help 
to carry on the work it has begun to plan for the future.  During my year on the Board 
I proposed strategic planning as a means of harnessing the voluntary effort available 
from the membership as well as the skills of the officers and Directors and ensuring 
that we are all working towards the same vision for the club.  I drafted the Planning 
for the Future framework document which set out the five year Vision, the Values 
and the Goals of the club. 

I have lived in Frodsham since 1986 and moved to the area from Birmingham to be 
Director of Development at Liverpool Housing Trust (LHT).  I was a member of LHT’s 
executive board and reported to our non-executive management committee on 
development matters and had responsibility for an annual budget of £10m-£15m..  I 
was involved in the transformation of LHT from a charitable housing association to a 
non-charitable group of companies and was Managing Director of Atrium City Living 
Ltd., our city-centre living initiative, which at the time was a new housing product to 
Liverpool City Centre.   I took voluntary redundancy from LHT in 2006 and since then 
have acquired a small portfolio of houses to rent in Helsby, which I manage myself.   

I am a member of the Chartered Institute of Public Finance Accountants and hold 
their Advanced Diploma in Business and Financial Management.  I was a non-
executive committee member of Blackburne House Women’s Technology Centre in 
Liverpool 8 for three years from 2003-2006. 


